
Term 2, Week 9  22nd June 2016 

Quality education in a caring environment 

Principal’s Report 

Parent-Teacher Interviews 
Parents are reminded to book interviews with their child’s 
class teacher. Interviews will take place next week and the 
teachers would like the opportunity to discuss each 
student’s learning achievements with parents. Interviews 
provide parents with specific details about each child and 
enable parents to ask questions, discuss concerns and to 
know where they can assist their child. Booking details are 
in the Hay Happenings, or interviews can be booked by 
phoning the front office. 

Principal’s Lunch 
Congratulations to the students who have been invited by 
the principal to enjoy lunch at the Chinese restaurant next 
Wednesday. Students were chosen by their classroom 
teacher to recognise their excellent behaviour and 
achievements this term. Well done to: Emily Taylor, 
Bellajean Giddins, Poppy Barnes, Paige Clune, Vinnie 
Arduino, Jimmy Sciffer, Max Mijok, Emily Caughey, Ben 
Clark, Kristian Miller, Lucy Shea, Devlin -James Clarke, 
Hugh Duncan, Tashana Wallis, Lachlan Clark and Janee 
Davies. 

Staff Changes 
At the end of this term we farewell Mrs Rebecca Wall who 
is taking maternity leave for the remainder of the year. We 
wish Rebecca and her husband Scott all the very best for 
their impending arrival.  
Mrs Fiona Simpson will teach KW and Ms Sharon Kennedy 
will teach Reading Recovery and Learning Support for the 
remainder of the year. We welcome Ms Caroline Warr 

who will take up the Day to Day casual position for the 
remainder of the year. 
Mrs Felicity Maynard has resigned from the position of 
Kitchen Garden Coordinator and Mrs Kathy Duncan will be 
replacing her in this role, Tues-Thurs. Ms Kirsten Hutchings 
will replace Mrs Duncan as the SLSO on Kindergarten three 
days a week. 

Reports  
Reports will be sent home this Friday. Reports give a 
snapshot of the educational progress that your child has 
made over the past semester as well as their social 
development and commitment to learning. If parents are 
concerned at any stage over the next six months regarding 
their child’s progress, they are urged to keep the lines of 
communication open with the classroom teacher so that we 
are working in partnership to achieve the best for every 
student. Please take the opportunity to discuss your child’s 
report with them and discuss goals they can make for their 
learning and behaviour next term. 
Behaviour 
It is always important that the school and families work 
together when students make poor behaviour choices. 
When students see that the school and the family are both 
concerned and focused on supporting a positive change in 
behaviour, it is most likely to occur. It is important for 
teachers and parents to keep the lines of communication 
open.  
Enjoy the little things… 

Suzanne Murphy 

Relieving Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 

22nd June 2016 

Term 2, Week 9 

Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

K-6 
Assembly 

1st July 
‘Star Awards’ 

12pm 
School Hall 

All Welcome 

SCHOOL 
RULES 

I can do my best. 
I can respect all 

people. 
I can respect all 

property. 
I can be in the 

right place. 

Regional Cross Country participants 
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Once again Hay Public School will implement an extended 
Kindergarten transition program in 2016 called Ready, Set, 
Kinder. Children will access a variety of opportunities which will 
enhance their developing skills and prepare them for school life 
at Hay Public School in 2017. 

All students entering Kindergarten at Hay Public School in 2017 
are invited to participate in our ‘Ready, Set, Kinder!’ education 
program each Wednesday from 9:15 am to 3:00 pm in Terms 3 
and 4 to undertake learning and familiarisation activities and to 
experience aspects of school life. This is an opportunity for 
them to explore and play in a new learning environment and will 
assist in helping them feel happy, safe and secure. 

All children who are eligible to commence school in 2017 and 
are planning on enrolling at Hay Public School will have access 
to this program.  

To reserve a place in the Ready, Set, Kinder! Program please 
contact the office at Hay Public School on (02) 6993 1270  

School Rule Awards 
 

I can do my best   Courtney Turner 

I can be in the right place Archie Houston 

I can respect all people  Emily Cai 

I can respect all property Jorja Townsend 

 

Friday 25th June 
2016 

 

 

9.20am * Assemble in hall 

 * Welcome to Country – Splinter Woods 

 * Raising of Aboriginal Flag  
 * Nari Nari announce winners of colouring 

competition 

 * Presentation and cutting of cake 
9.45 am * Parliamentarians to present talk about 

Naidoc Day 

 * Guest Speaker – Mark Saddler 

10- 11.00 * 5/6CC and 5/6P workshop 

12-1.00 * 3/4R and 4/5H workshop 

2.-3.15 * 2/3S, 1/2B, K/1Z and KW workshop 

Did you know that you can make 
payments to your child’s school 

online? 
We have launched a new online payment portal linked to 
your school’s website to make it easier for you to pay for 
school related payments. This is a secure payment page 
hosted by Westpac which enables parents to pay online by 
using either VISA, MasterCard or debit card..  

What expenses can be paid online? 
Voluntary School Contributions 
Subject Contributions 
Excursions 
Sport 
Creative and Practical Arts 
Sales to Students 
Other 

When? 
This payment method is available now. 

How? 
Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Click on “Make a Payment” and follow the prompts to make 
a payment via Visa or MasterCard. 

Kids enjoy the Life Ed Van 

Toby Crighton supervising Trent Barrett trials. 
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Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

23rd June Boys’ Soccer– Deniliquin 

24th June NAIDOC Day & DiscoNAIDOC Day & Disco 

  Reports Home 

27th June Parent Teacher Interviews begin 

1st July End Term 2 

Term 3 

18th July Staff return for Term 3 

19th July Students return for Term 3 
22nd July  NSWPSSA Cross Country-Eastern 
  Creek 
29th July Hay Public School Athletics Carnival 
  and Jelly Bean Cup 

EDUCATION WEEK Mon 1st  to Fri 5th Aug 

2nd Aug UNSW English 

3rd Aug Teddy Bears’ Picnic  

  Mini Olympics  

9th Aug Trent Barrett Shield– Leeton 

10th Aug Paddy Possum 

19th Aug District Athletics 

29-31 Aug Stage 2 Excursion-Billabong Ranch 

2nd Sept Regional Athletics 
12th Sept Stage 1 Excursion– Carnival of the  
  Animals 
15th Sept Kindergarten Excursion– Altina  
  Wildlife Park 

Sports News 
Mortimer Shield- Leaguetag 
Our girls’ Leaguetag team travelled to Wagga last Tuesday 
to participate in the Mortimer Shield finals at Parramore 
Park. Thanks to Mrs Shea for managing our team and to 
parents who provided transport. Many thanks to Penny 
Nisbet for coaching the girls at school during the past 
month, or more. ‘Player of the Day’ was Telesa Cooper. 
Results:- 
Beelbangera defeated Hay 12-4 
Gundagai defeated Hay 28/16 
Hay defeated St Josephs, Leeton 16-8 
Regional Cross Country 
Lachlan Clark, Ben Clark, Jack Headon and Kirby Pingiaro 
competed in the Riverina Cross Country Championships at 
Gundagai last Thursday. Congratulations to Ben Clark (4th), 
Jack Headon (5th) and Kate Turner (6th) who have qualified 
for the State Carnival in July. Well done also to Kirby 
Pingiaro (17th), Lachlan Clark (20th) and Riley Turner (35th). 
What a super effort from our athletes. WELL DONE. 

POSTPONED Boys’ Soccer Knockout   POSTPONED 
Our boys’ soccer team will travel to Deniliquin next  
Thursday 30th June (weather permitting) to play Deni 
South at Rotary Park (10.30am). Cars will leave the school 
at 8.30am. The team will be supervised by Mrs Pearson. 
The cost is $2.00 
The team is:- Rhys Lees, Tom Christensen, Adrian Pascoe, 
Liam Hayward, Lachlan Clark, Joseph O’Keeffe, Isaac 
Gardiner, Finn Cullenward, Nicholas Hayes, Jack Headon, 
Daniel Stewart, Luke Nevinson, Lane Griffiths and Jett 
Nawrotzky. 
Boys need to take recess and lunch, as there is no canteen. 
2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Ayesha Headon, Jack Headon and Ben Clark for 
presenting our sports report on 2 Hay FM last Friday. 
Stage 2 Sport 
Stage 2 Sport will focus on Rugby League and Leaguetag. 
 

Stage 3 Sport Rotations 
Parental help is needed to run athletics rotations (high 
jump, long jump, discus and shot put) for Stage 3 children 
on Friday, commencing at 2.00pm. 

FREE RUGBY CLINIC FOR ALL PRIMA-
RY SCHOOL AGED CHILDREN. 

All interested primary school aged children are  
invited to a 

FREE RUGBY CLINIC 
on Thursday 30th June 2016 from 3.30 to 4.30pm 

at Hay Public School Oval. 
Seth Stoltenberg the Rugby Development Officer 
for Southern Inland will be running the session.  
Participants will be taught fun skills that can be 

used in all sports. 
Please contact/text Sarah Houston on 0409 

566714 to reserve a spot. 
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HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN 

Canteen List  

available  

on website 

 

 

 

 

 FREE  SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  

AT COMMUNITY HEALTH 
PH: 1800 450 046 

Canteen Birthday Cup Cake 
Orders $25.00 

Hay Public School  

Payment Coupon 
General Contribution Fee  $30.00 

Subject Fee    $25.00 

Performances  

Life Education (6th-8th June)  $10.00 

Cyber Wiser (15th August)    $5.00 

TOTAL PAYMENT PER CHILD PER YEAR $70.00 

 

 

Kindergarten-Altina Wildlife Park $40.00 

Stage 1– Carnival of the Animals $40.00 

Stage 2- Billabong Ranch   $235.00 

Stage 3 -Bendigo/Ballarat  $300.00 

 

Name:_________________________$___________ 

Name:_________________________$___________ 

Total Payment   $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office 
or by Parents Online Payments on website 

 

******NEW PAYMENT DETAILS******* 
PARENTS ONLINE PAYMENTS 

DIRECT CREDIT ACCEPTED UNTIL SEPTEMBER 
PLEASE VISIT THE WEBSITE AND FOLLOW THE 

PROMPTS FOR NEW PAYMENT OPTIONS 

Parent Teacher Interviews 
Parent / Teacher interviews will be held this term during 
Week 10. Below is a timetable when teachers will be 
released to conduct interviews. Please complete the 
attached slip to the classroom teacher with your 
preferred time, child’s name and class. Every effort will be 
made to comply with your request. You will be notified 
with the time and place for your interview. If the time you 
are given is not suitable please contact your child’s 
teacher to arrange a more convenient time. 

Monday 

27th June 

Tuesday 

28h June 

Wednesday 

29th June 

Thursday 

30th June 

3/4R 

4/5/6H 

5/6P 

1/2B 

K/1Z 

KW 

2/3S 

5/6CC 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

I would like to discuss the progress of: 

1..................................................................................................... 

 

2..................................................................................................... 

 

3..................................................................................................... 

Please circle Class & time preference 

Preferred time slot 

1. 2.00pm - 3.15pm 

2. 3.15pm - 5.30 pm 

Day   Classes 

Mon 27/6  3/4R & 4/5/6H 

Tues 28/6  5/6P & 1/2B 

Wed 29/6  K/1Z & KW 

Thurs 30/6  2/3S & 5/6CC 

Parents/Caregivers Attending:  

Name_____________________________________ 

Name________________________________________________ 


